	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2020/3916/P

	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Alex Bushell


	Flat B

152 Agar Grove

London

NW1 9TY

	Proposal(s)

	Installation of a privacy screen to the first floor rear roof terrace.

	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	0
	No. of responses


	2

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	2
0
0

	Summary of representations 


	Objections are raised on the following grounds:

1. The screen is not necessary as it the terrace area can be viewed from within the neighbouring flat anyway

2. Loss of afternoon sun to terraces at 152 A and 154 Agar Grove;
3. The screen should be made of timber or natural that allow plants to grow on it, which would be contrary to planning guidance;

4.  It will trespass on the neighbour’s property;

5. Architects drawings have been copied without permission;

6. Incorrect allegation that the screen is already in place and further objection that the design and materials are inappropriate for the Conservation Area and the building, and a grant of permission would act as a precedent for further inappropriate alterations

Officer response to 1-6 above:
1. Whilst it is agreed that there are direct views onto the terrace from within adjoining flats, this screen seeks to provide some privacy between people sitting out on the terrace, which is a reasonable aspiration for the occupant.  The perception of loss of privacy is greater when both parties are outside.  The fact that it does not completely screen the terrace does not constitute a planning reason for objecting to the proposed screen;
2. There may be a small loss of sunlight in the late afternoon from the terrace area to 152A, however, this not materially harmful.  There would less impact on the terrace to the rear of 154;

3.  Whilst the screen proposed is a metal frame with metal fret cut panels, it would sit beside an existing terrace at the same level with a metal balustrade with glazed panels.  In addition it is at the rear within an area that has a number of terraces/extensions that have different forms.  It would be partially visible from the rear mews; however, this is screened by existing trees and the higher level uniformity of the terrace remains unaltered.  Consequently the proposed metal screen would preserve the character and appearance of the conservation area.  Adopted Planning Guidance does not preclude the use of metal screens;
4. and 5.  The issue of ownership and copyright of drawings are private matters that are not material to the planning process; and
6.
The objector is incorrect as the screen has yet to be installed.  See response to point 3 in respect of appropriateness in the conservation area. In respect of precedent, each proposal would be considered on its merits having regard to its degree of visibility and impact it would have.

	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission 


